
Eaglesham and Waterfoot Community Council 

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday the 12
th 

of June 2018 

Attendance 

Thomas Henderson (Chair); Brian Lappin (Treasurer); David Macaskill; Steven 
McMenamin; Andy Tyson; Ailsa Burns; Duncan Macintyre. 

Ex-officio members attending Councilor Jim McLean.  Apologies Councillor 
Bamforth ( who subsequently arrived).   

Other attendees 

Police Scotland PC David Nicol and PC David McLean from Barrheads problem 
solving team. 

Welcome was extended to everyone in attendance. 

Proposals Minutes of the previous AGM were proposed by Andy Tyson and 
seconded Brian Lappin – Carried.  

Treasurers independently verified annual accounts were proposed by David 
Macaskill and seconded by Duncan Macintyre - Carried 

Police Report.  PC David McLean read the police report out.  He advised those 
present that the police worked on priorities that the ERC community feed into 
Police Scotland by way of feedback and online submissions requests which is at 
the bottom of the police report. He pointed out how to do this on line - 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CXH85XJ  

Sgt Boyle stated that ERC was predominantly the lowest crime area in Scotland. 

The police advised that if we want the local policing priorities to change, i.e. 
speeding it is up to us to do it via the survey monkey link. 

Officers unaware of incident in Polnoon St raised by a person present should be 
in next month's report. 

We should see an increased police presence within the village once more 
officers trained in the use of the speed gun. 

Officers reported they had been carrying out trading standards checks on 
workmen in the local area. This helps to protect our elderly and vulnerable 
residents. An overview of all crime can be found on the council website where 
details of local Police & Fire cabinet are posted. Residents MUST report any 
crimes so Police are aware. 



 

The floor was then opened up to attendees and members. 

Reports on the CC Facebook site have proved useful and 24 new members of 
the group were noted. Engagement remains very encouraging. 

Cllr Bamforth discussed an upcoming meeting regarding a proposed retirement 
village on the site of the Old Dyeworks in Newton Mearns.  The cost to existing 
services and infrastructure was discussed, with note of residents' concerns.  

LDP2 Winter 2018 is final date for the consultation on this matter. The CC will 
keep the community fully updated. Proposed development at Floors Road for 700 
houses and mention of a new nursery at EPS to cope with increased population. 

Planning application for new restaurant in the village at the crossroads.  A 
second application has been submitted, this one to demolish and rebuild. 
Consultation still live but not much time next for people to add their contributions. 

Upcoming meeting with Jane Corrie on 19/6/18. The Chair will streamline and 
prioritise the issues submitted. 

Gordon Davidson discussed new Facebook group for broadband issues, advised 
it's a complex process. Deadline approaching. 

Park in Waterfoot, opening date now pushed back to October. Mark Brand will be 
invited along again to update us. Many letters of support for new application to 
Leader's Fund. 

Finally a need for a person to deal with our Social Media was highlighted. 

 

AOCB. Nil  Everyone in attendance was thanked. 

Meeting ended at 9pm. 

NEXT MEETING: 7pm Tue 10th of July 2018.  

Jackson Carlaw MSP will be attending. 


